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ORDER GRANTING  
EXTENSIONS OF TIME 

 
 

BY THE CHAIR: On May 24, 2021, in compliance with a previous Commission 
order, Duke Energy Carolinas, LLC, and Duke Energy Progress, LLC (collectively Duke), 
filed a Request for Approval of Phase II Electric Transportation Pilot Programs (Phase II 
Pilots).  

 
On June 14, 2021, the Commission issued an order requesting that parties file 

initial comments on Duke's proposed Phase II Pilots by July 15, 2021, and reply 
comments by August 5, 2021. 

 
On July 7, 2021, North Carolina Justice Center, Southern Alliance for Clean 

Energy, and North Carolina Sustainable Energy Association (collectively Movants), filed 
a joint motion requesting that the dates for initial comments and reply comments be 
extended to July 29 and August 19, 2021, respectively. Movants stated that they have 
been working diligently to prepare their initial comments, but due to the press of business 
need additional time. Movants also stated that no party will be prejudiced by the requested 
extensions of time, that Movants contacted counsel for all parties of record regarding the 
requested extensions, and that no party has objected to the proposed extensions. 

 
On July 8, 2021, in an email exchange between counsel for Duke and Commission 

Staff, counsel for Duke stated that Duke does not object to the requested extensions. 

Based on the foregoing and the record in these dockets, the Chair finds good 
cause to extend the date for parties to file initial comments to July 29, 2021, and to extend 
the date for parties to file reply comments to August 19, 2021. 

IT IS, THEREFORE, SO ORDERED.  

ISSUED BY ORDER OF THE COMMISSION. 
 
This the 8th day of July, 2021.  
 

NORTH CAROLINA UTILITIES COMMISSION 
 

      
 

A. Shonta Dunston, Interim Chief Clerk 
 


